
 

 

 

 

 

August 11, 2023 

 

West Amwell Township 

150 Rocktown-Lambertville Road 

Lambertville, NJ 08530 

 

 

Dear Residents, 

 

In accordance with the Site Plan Resolution of Approval (No. 2022-07) passed by the Township’s Planning Board, 

Green Medicine New Jersey (“GMNJ”), located at 638 Brunswick Pike, will be conducting well testing on Tuesday, 

August 22, 2023.  The resolution contained the following conditions that state GMNJ is to: 

 

DD. Perform a well interference test to determine if there is any impact on neighboring wells, which shall be 

paid for by applicant.  Applicant will work with the Board Engineer to develop a test with the following 

minimum parameters: 

1. At least four (4) test wells 

2. Test wells must be within a minimum of 2,000 feet of the proposed well 

3. Locations to be determined by the Township Engineer (hydrogeologist) in consultation with the 

applicants’ well driller and hydrogeologist/geologist. 

4. Producing wells existing within the 2,000-foot distance from the new well may be used as 

observation wells to determine well interference. If more than four wells qualify as observation 

wells, preference will be given to the nearest wells and to those located symmetrically around the 

test well or along known geologic structures. 

EE. Notify residents with wells within 3,000 feet of new well of the date of the interference test to allow 

residents the opportunity to coordinate their own simultaneous test with the Township Engineer 

(hydrogeologist) in consultation with the applicants’ well driller and hydrogeologist. 

 

With regards to Condition DD, a well test plan has been prepared by the applicant and approved by the Township.  

Those properties, which were chosen to be included as part of the well testing by the Township Engineer 

(hydrogeologist), have already been identified and those owners have consented to the well test at GMNJ’s cost. In 

addition, the Township has selected three (3) additional properties to be monitored at its expense, also located within 

the 2,000 ft. distance from GMNJ.  By copy of this letter and in accordance with Condition EE, all other residents 

within a radius of 3,000 feet of the above address are being notified of the well test date scheduled for Tuesday, 

August 22, 2023. If residents would like to coordinate their own simultaneous test, please advise my office by 

Monday, August 21 at 12 pm, for further directions and coordination.  

 

 

 

 



 

Anyone wanting to conduct a simultaneous test will need to engage a well contractor to monitor their wells during 

the actual well test being conducted by GMNJ (any work will be at the individual resident’s own expense). Costs 

may vary by vendor. For example, Stover’s Wells & Pumps, Ringoes NJ, has indicated they could make some 

personnel available to assist with testing at approximately $175/hr and the GMNJ test is expected to run for eight (8) 

hours. Note that residents would not be able to use their water during the 8 hour test period if they elect to have their 

well monitored as described above.  

A summary of the test results will be posted on the Township’s website once completed.  Please be aware that no 

final certificate of occupancy will be granted by the Township until all conditions of the Planning Board’s Approval 

have been satisfied including completion of the required well test.   

If you should have any questions regarding this notice, please do not hesitate to contact me at (908) 238-0900 or 

william.burr@collierseng.com.   

 

 

Sincerely,  

 

 

William H. Burr, IV, P.E. 

West Amwell Planning Board Engineer 


